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REPORT ON A CONDITION OF THE SETTLEMENT AGREEMENT 

BETWEEN THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT and THE UNIVERSITY in The 

United States of America and State of Illinois ex rel. Raymond Pollak, MD v the 

Board of Trustees of the University of Illinois. 

 
 

Pursuant to the terms of the November 17, 2003 Settlement Agreement noted above, an annual 

report on the status of the Medical Center’s compliance program is required annually for the next 

three consecutive years.  Herein is the response to that report from the Department of Health and 

Human Services Office of Inspector General, acknowledging that “it appears that UIMC is in 

compliance with the terms of the Integrity Paragraph”.  This is being reported to the Board for 

informational purposes on the basis of its oversight responsibility for compliance. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 





 


